






Remuneration Committee Confidential Minutes PART B 04.06.19 

The FGB Chair, CEO and the Director of Governance have been given delegated authority by FGB to review confidential minutes on an annual 
basis. The following minute was released for publication following the review panel meeting held on 12 November 2020. Meeting of 
Remuneration Committee 4/6/19 confidential minute 4

ITEM COMMENTS ACTION 
POINT 

REQUIRED 

4 Senior 
Postholder 
Review 

[Tara Ashman and Graham Razey left the meeting at 4.14pm] 

Group Principal and Chief Executive – Members noted the reduction of the Group Principals salary 
from 1st February 2019 previously approved by the Full Governing Body as a personal commitment to 
the wellbeing of staff. 

Deputy Group Principal and Deputy Chief Executive – Members agreed that any recommendations 
from the remuneration review would be considered next academic year. 

Executive Director Finance and Commercial Development - The Chair noted that he is not aware of 
any expectation from the incumbent for a pay award this year however, given the complexity and 
growth of the business, there should be consideration for next year.  Governors agreed that the 
unconsolidated pay award was not appropriate for this level of role. 

Clerk to the Governing Body – Members agreed that this post should be considered alongside other 
established staff, with any other remuneration to be considered by exception. 

   RECOMMEND – Members recommend the unconsolidated pay award of £250 (FTE) to be 
      made to the Clerk for the period 2018-2019 

[Tara Ashman and Graham Razey rejoined the meeting at 4.32pm] 
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 ITEM COMMENTS ACTION 
POINT 

REQUIRED 

6 Remuneration 
Corporation 
Chair 
 

[Charles Buchanan left the meeting at 4.44pm] 
 
Members discussed the need for the role of Chair to remain remunerated given the ongoing 
developments within the Group.  The Chair noted at his recent one to one the workload represents 
1.5-2 days per week.  It was agreed that the role should continue to be remunerated for the 
remaining term of office and the Clerk will look into extending the mandate with the Charities 
Commission on behalf of the board.  If the mandate is extended this would need to go to the Full 
Governing Body for formal approval. 
 
The Remuneration Committee would consider the remuneration of the role at the end of the term 
of office.  It was agreed that the role should remain at the existing remuneration for the duration of 
the term unless further precedent is found within FE. 
 
          AGREED – Members agreed to seek approval from the Charities Commission to extend the  
          mandate to remunerate the Corporation Chair in the role for the additional work undertaken  
          as a trustee up to 31st August 2021. 
 
[Charles Buchanan rejoined the meeting at 4.56pm] 
 
The Chair informed Charles Buchanan of the proposal to make application to extend the mandate 
from the Charities Commission for the remaining term of office.  CB asked that the remuneration be 
reconsidered and the Chair asked the Clerk to look into whether there is scope within the mandate 
for a daily rate as opposed to an annual rate and report back through the board. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk 
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